Dr. Raymond S. Baby Ohio State Museum Columbus, Ohio 43210

Dear Dr. Baby:

Thank you for your letter of April 1st and for sending the flint to Dr. Clark. Clark, Bordes and myself will be most happy to receive this flint and it will mean much in producing the film on knapping.

I am taking some Oregon obsidian to Berkeley for the film and hope that we get a good instructive film. I have advised Dr. Clark of your desire to obtain a copy of this film and will talk further with him when I am in Berkeley.

I plan to be in Berkeley Sunday and will be looking forward to meeting 'Bordes again and working with him on techniques.

In 1940 I was at your institution with Shetrone and, at that time, I made a film of knapping techniques which should still be on file in your Museum. I am wondering if you still have this film and, if so, if it would be possible for me to obtain a copy of same. The photographer was Ralph Ernst. It would be most interesting to compare techniques with this old film and the one we are to make in California.

Thanking you again for sending the flint, I remain,

Yours very truly,

Don E. Crabtree